Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004
Re: Housing allocation policy
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.
You asked:

In the leicester city council allocation policy ,in the requirements paragraph stated as below:

“Applicants to the Housing Register must meet the Leicester City Requirement (local connection) by satisfying at least one of the following criteria:”

“Applicants living within the city of Leicester must be able to produce documentary evidence that they have used a residential address within the City as their settled home for 2 consecutive years immediately prior to their housing application*”

But there is some evidence that shows some applicants even after two years residency within the city were not allowed to be in the Housing Register. And they received a letter stating” you are suitably housed and not eligible for Housing Register.”

There is a case of a person suffering from a chronic headache who was forced by Council to accept a private tenancy in a shared HMO next to a busy club with lots of noise nuisance. 

Could you please provide me with your definition of suitable house and its difference with Council temporary accommodation in which people will be eligible for Housing Register?

The full explanation and Council policy why people after the above period are not qualified to be in the Housing Register with pointing out the paragraph in Council allocation policy.

Answer:
For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain i.e. the Council’s website.

The full qualifying criteria to join the Council’s Housing Register under Part 2 of the Council’s Housing Allocations Policy can be accessed via the following link 
Welcome to the Leicester City Council Housing Allocations Policy Manual
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
